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President's Message
Celebrating Harbingers of Spring:

A Season of Renewal and Achievement
 

     As we welcome the first signs of spring, we’re reminded of the beautiful cycle of
growth, change, and celebration that defines us. In this newsletter, we honor four
extraordinary women who embody The Rehearsal Club spirit of resilience, tenacity and
creativity, from one generation to all those that follow.
     On March 18, TRC Alum Marie Iversen Howard will mark her 98th birthday at
home in Montreal - a remarkable milestone for a woman whose joyful spirit continues to
inspire. At the other end of the spectrum, TRC Resident Alyssa Payne will debut her
original one-woman show Extra Crispy at the Public Theatre next month on April 30th.
 In the middle we are racing to buy tickets for March 20-22 for NO U-TURNS A.D., the
original musical created by Alum Francine Mancini.
     These three milestone achievements are a testament to the enduring power of the
amazing individuals who make our Rehearsal Club community thrive.
     We are a living, breathing and vital organization for so many!  Here’s to a spring of
exciting beginnings, fresh energy and unwavering dedication to the TRC values we all
hold dear.

 

BREAKING NEWS
NO U-TURNS A.D.

March 20, 21, 22

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.4BFHVPOJi3LYUS0Wgq849TiFHR78wGI9GUvjmxeVHSp-2ByTsfWR8FsnoZz-2BtEVfYH0TaO_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPHkHpPhCKcK9-2Ba-2F8lE8OF7d2-2FJ4DCqRdYoOjq0fwdUXSFpaHqfACj8NWZ4s7DJ6X-2BOPeJ7LR19DMf1j6-2Fl29L2ZPzpgJ2pX-2BI7WInDOcBIBnb55IXjlvzd0hRY2g-2BmU0frrWIu3auprTpV1J-2FiuoXqMa7vBrWe5SCRXpVhel0RhPj2N2ttzV1TbInF54oPls0w-3D


     Francine Mancini, TRC Alum, former President and Board member's musical, NO U-
Turns A.D., directed by TRC Alum Jennifer Gelfer and starring TRC Member Michele
Mais, will be presented March 20-22 at St John's Lutheran Church at 81 Christopher Street
in Greenwich Village.
     NO U-TURNS A.D. is a coming of age story, in reverse!  What do 3 women of a certain
age do when they're going through a divorce?  They form a rock band!  Witness their
experiences and laugh and cry along with them while they rock out.

 

Readers' Corner
The Rehearsal Club

For Teens by Kate Fodor

     Kate Fodor has written a mystery
which spans decades of the Rehearsal
Club in a story of sisterhood, friendship
and following your dreams under marquee
lights.
     Kate has worked on the Emmy and
Golden Globe Award-winning series The
Marvelous Mrs. Maisel, and has written
for Netflix's Living with Yourself and
HBO's Julia.
     Thank you Kate, for such a lovely
book.  Click the link below to see an
interview with Kate about the book

Kate Fodor Interview

 

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eGFPojb984GQT7EfvBkEHDEV1JOrwHtpepACmeRZwJjDCrjnAH23ExyaVXVaNExxRA-3D-3DN6K7_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPG3eDC6uHs-2FGb-2BQqu-2F3Lmjyxe-2FnXjicv-2FkdL-2BvR7himfmItsmfZ1zogO-2FFSOhmkVONYl1G9cy-2B5Vx-2FK8FH3riMgHnta3lYss-2FqquPpDGm7VfxGfJlvedcbwkZIr75-2FF9g-2F6HGiwUW6ND1kkvUBWf-2BoIdn-2FxBWueYNVR1I3fbqCbCtw9DX8CFViGM5AzeH4rTwI-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eGFPojb984GQT7EfvBkEHDEV1JOrwHtpepACmeRZwJjDCrjnAH23ExyaVXVaNExxRA-3D-3DN6K7_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPG3eDC6uHs-2FGb-2BQqu-2F3Lmjyxe-2FnXjicv-2FkdL-2BvR7himfmItsmfZ1zogO-2FFSOhmkVONYl1G9cy-2B5Vx-2FK8FH3riMgHnta3lYss-2FqquPpDGm7VfxGfJlvedcbwkZIr75-2FF9g-2F6HGiwUW6ND1kkvUBWf-2BoIdn-2FxBWueYNVR1I3fbqCbCtw9DX8CFViGM5AzeH4rTwI-3D


Spotlight On...

By Charter Alum Denise Pence

     We know The Rehearsal Club has become steeped in
history since 1913, and since we’ve now grown
exponentially beyond our wildest expectations, in honor
of Women’s History Month, we thought it important to
shine a light on one of our women who helped make us
who we are today.
     Meet Terry Baughan, the very first Treasurer of our
Steering Committee and brander of our fledgling
organization.  If you have our book Cinderellas of West 

53rd Street and read her stories, Prairie Justice and Hey!  Me Too, you’ll get to know
her wit, wisdom and sardonic take on humanity.  She is one of a kind and we are all
grateful to call her our “sista.”
     By the time we hit our Centennial in 2013, Terry’s ability to organize not only our
accounting books, but our Centennial Journal, was a gift from the Gods.  Our four days
of events (see the last chapter in the Cinderella Book) climaxed with dinner and
entertainment at The Players (NY).  The event unfolded like a perfectly designed Swiss
watch. 
     As Michele Mason says in her weekly TRC Meditation, we are all interconnected. 
We champion Terry for all she did to help keep The Rehearsal Club legacy alive!

HAPPY PISCES BIRTHDAY, TERRY!

Original Newsletter Banner



Website logo with MOMA
in the background

Good Girls Only was our
first staged reading

Cabaret Program was our
105th Anniversary

 

Happy  Birthday To
Marie Iversen Howard

 
     TRC Charter Alum Marie Iversen Howard will
celebrate her 98th birthday on March 18.  Marie sent us an
email just last month from her home in Montreal,
recalling her great times and friends at the Club.  She says
she's pleased to be one of TRC's "Golden Girls" 
     She also sent some wonderful photos from her time at
TRC in the 1940's.  How lucky we are to have such a long
and faithful history with so many wonderful women!

Marie and Patsy
Roberts

New York City
1949

Marie, Patsy
Roberts and

Elianor Pechulis,
New York City

1949

Marie, Gus Ravey,
Joan Bishop,

Alden Shute and
Kitty Clark
NYC 1947

Vada Ward
McFadden and her

husband

Ann Wickham Bibi Osterwald
Clark

Joan Bishop Katherine "Kitty" 
Clark Johnson

 



Residency News 

Broadway Blockbuster’s Cabaret
Congratulations to Faith Olson, who gave a stunning performance at Broadway
Blockbuster’s Cabaret along with the graduating class of Circle In the Square Theater
School. Faith served as Master of Ceremonies with her puppet Addie and sang a well-
received rendition of Tomorrow from the musical Annie.
 
Maybe This Time
Blythe Lockwood was honored to perform a dream role of hers by singing Maybe This
Time from the musical Cabaret. Sally Bowles is one of many dream characters Blythe
hopes to perform in her bright future. She would like to thank @ItsmejulieB productions
for this gracious opportunity. She is excited to continue performing and auditioning to
secure her dream roles in the big city.
 
Brian O’ Neil Workshop
The Residents had the wonderful opportunity to be a part of an insightful workshop
hosted by the brilliant Brian O’Neil. Brian first worked with the residents on
monologues, giving tips for future castings and auditions. He also presented a two-hour
session based on his successful book Acting As A Business. The Residents gained in-
depth knowledge of the show business world and how to be effectively persistent in the
industry.

 

 
ALYSSA PAYNE DEBUTS

 
EXTRA CRISPY

     Join TRC Resident Alyssa Payne, performer, composer, and creator of Extra Crispy, 
for an unforgettable (and sometimes awkward) evening as she dives into the chaotic,
exhausting, and often hilarious journey of being a young adult and burned-out artist in
2025.
     With all-original music, Alyssa explores the struggle of balancing big dreams with
self-doubt, and the pressure to keep going when everything feels like it’s falling apart.
     This one-woman show is both a heartfelt and a humorous exploration of what it
means to be “in progress” as a creator, and is a hope-filled reminder that even when life
says “stop,” the artist inside can still find the strength to keep writing, keep creating, and
keep moving forward.
     With wit, vulnerability and a touch of piano magic, Alyssa invites you into her story,
where you might just find the courage to keep writing your own.

One Night Only, April 30, at 7 and 9 pm
Joe's Pub at the Public Theater NYC.

Tickets available now through the link below.

Extra Crispy

 

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eC0vMR-2FkkgJ-2FXW6kBrZ9ZuonD-2FABZDvZ1ZOaMwyYXw8kHVRR8eFMH1KUWMrWu4zMRZSMcNBhSecn1DdZo1fDYB4QUU1yQmx19tZ9ozOj27UJRIsOevocKekDu7LKE1drVA-3D-3DMO-M_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEJudVmCcbFwI-2ByAh3W1eEw3CVwFE4r-2BspzOVVCOgnDCHTxbQt5CBg6tQdOUlbc-2BRWL81nmY0pXrfIBvlAbZhfDk9qxUyrOnV98nDKhtn0D-2BoF57YmYhfwgjwELtRjwPmS0qNVR7cqj9vpozGtoxStCapaon17mzEJ4supAwabt9oMp-2BcSTbPTqNP4vHh9YOSM-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eC0vMR-2FkkgJ-2FXW6kBrZ9ZuonD-2FABZDvZ1ZOaMwyYXw8kHVRR8eFMH1KUWMrWu4zMRZSMcNBhSecn1DdZo1fDYB4QUU1yQmx19tZ9ozOj27UJRIsOevocKekDu7LKE1drVA-3D-3DMO-M_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEJudVmCcbFwI-2ByAh3W1eEw3CVwFE4r-2BspzOVVCOgnDCHTxbQt5CBg6tQdOUlbc-2BRWL81nmY0pXrfIBvlAbZhfDk9qxUyrOnV98nDKhtn0D-2BoF57YmYhfwgjwELtRjwPmS0qNVR7cqj9vpozGtoxStCapaon17mzEJ4supAwabt9oMp-2BcSTbPTqNP4vHh9YOSM-3D


2025 THEME "Moving Forward Together!
Women Educating & Inspiring Generations"

By Charter Alum Maria Mallman
     In 1848, a Women's Rights Convention was held by Elizabeth Cady Stanton and
Lucretia Mott in Seneca Falls, NY.  The agreed upon outcome was a publication of sixteen
demands of rights known as a Declaration of Sentiment. However, not until 1909 was a
National Women's DAY declared in America.  
     The progression from DAY to WEEK to MONTH began when President Jimmy Carter,
in 1980, proclaimed March 2-8 National Women's History WEEK, and in 1987, when
Congress declared there should be a celebration every March for Women's History
MONTH.
     However, I would be remiss to have not mentioned an activist/women's rights advocate,
Clara Zetkin, of Germany.  In 1910, Clara organized a Conference of Working Women to
be held in Copenhagen.  On the agenda was her promotion that a Women's Rights DAY
should be celebrated internationally.  Those attendees - from many European countries - 
went home to do just that.
     I mention the above goings-on in Europe because it was that which caught the attention
of California educators in 1978 and inspired them to expand the celebration throughout the
school district of Sonoma County.  Various events were planned, including a parade
through downtown Santa Rosa, CA.
     Today, whether the celebration lasts a day, week or month, nationally or internationally,
there is no question that we women of TRC Corporation (with it's merger of Rehearsal Club
Alumnae) also identify as Women's Rights Advocates in celebration.
 

News From Our Alliances



     What better way to host an evening of creativity and connection than VISION
BOARDSSSS! Off The Lane is hosting a FREE Artist Mix & Mingle event where
artists can gather, collaborate, and set their intentions for 2025. Whether you’re mapping
out your artistic goals or dreaming up new life experiences, we’ve got everything you
need to craft your perfect vision board.
     Off The Lane will provide all the materials—just bring your ideas and an open mind!
This is the perfect opportunity to mingle with fellow artists, exchange ideas, and
manifest your vision for the rest of the year ahead.
 

WHEN & WHERE
Thursday, March 13th @7pm

Meaux Space in NYC 
305 7th Ave, 17th Floor

     Alcoholic/non-alcoholic drinks will be available for purchase at the event! All
proceeds will go towards supporting OTL artists.
 

Free RSVP by clicking the link below.

RSVP

 

 
We're Having A Party!

Save The Date
April 23, 7:00 pm

 

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eNjBURoaew-2BmaEAhJvM85OFkfXuQQ371Yn6VV7QYWXUhat1UfWvM2XRbB-2BnPzwL1292s7z0oLFzqZIO7q6rBq5GIbvCLAEKAtek1fR-2BFc-2B8COoPNimYDoqX6wNN-2FUTczL3LwGndkmn-2B3fGLTIbvcOGo-3D4-DD_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPFyNZujGBNYfJddAsOiTeqVSbiGKisCuQOn3gvg5KbPa7slCcqNk15-2BwyijiqXszsVliHXzpzc5qEPfLR09GPQ9VrMgSVcC9itCTKxfT0JXglljLf3IIFozr2pk8OpVpVboJBzwcZ2sUa7p1sFOlLK-2B92BvLxYHltThdm2gq4t9MXz8Pd4OiLa9Wc9eBDrL4Ag-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eNjBURoaew-2BmaEAhJvM85OFkfXuQQ371Yn6VV7QYWXUhat1UfWvM2XRbB-2BnPzwL1292s7z0oLFzqZIO7q6rBq5Hq2HrtoGN-2Frr4NXo-2B2gw4UtaNh1266Mu0m9JR3xfK-2F6S8xFEmIg-2B-2BQEEeZd6RSFEY-3DG2kB_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEGXQ1SrIEHel04GhOR8RmL8rvG12jEBzC9c9OE1YlG1tB9envyENUd-2FOUXxctRXwF742jVms1DCL5DvhXjYFS2y6R0HWGp4B4Y-2FT0PhrKhuHecTn66pp-2B11pMv-2BOb5lfXpYkgaYs6vurY1jsYWCq1HO2spwuXUMqwpk7-2FEJu9-2Fy9ZmijfuBE0rl1i7YizdrPM-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eNjBURoaew-2BmaEAhJvM85OFkfXuQQ371Yn6VV7QYWXUhat1UfWvM2XRbB-2BnPzwL1292s7z0oLFzqZIO7q6rBq5Hq2HrtoGN-2Frr4NXo-2B2gw4UtaNh1266Mu0m9JR3xfK-2F6S8xFEmIg-2B-2BQEEeZd6RSFEY-3DG2kB_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEGXQ1SrIEHel04GhOR8RmL8rvG12jEBzC9c9OE1YlG1tB9envyENUd-2FOUXxctRXwF742jVms1DCL5DvhXjYFS2y6R0HWGp4B4Y-2FT0PhrKhuHecTn66pp-2B11pMv-2BOb5lfXpYkgaYs6vurY1jsYWCq1HO2spwuXUMqwpk7-2FEJu9-2Fy9ZmijfuBE0rl1i7YizdrPM-3D


     Our next wondrous PJ Party is scheduled on Thursday, March 6, from 6 pm to 7 pm
EST. This is such a great opportunity for former residents of The Rehearsal Club to
meet  and explore that special time together. Old friends can reconnect, and there are
many new discoveries about the Club past and present. Please know all are welcome. PJ
Parties are held every month on the 2nd of the month.  A very fun time!
 

Meeting ID: 853 7313 5542
Passcode: 924386

Join Our Cloud HD Video Meeting

 

By TRC Historian Maria Mallman
     The original Episcopal Deaconess of The Rehearsal Club was Jane Harris Hall.  After
she passed on, all of her personal letters went to an Ohio auction house and sold in 2017 for
the paltry sum of $10-50 for each lot.  My heart breaks that the auction house sent notice of
the sale one week later.  I certainly would have bought!  Unfortunately, I was unable to
obtain the names of the purchasers in order to negotiate a private sale.  All I could do was
to access photos of that prior offering as it went out to prospective buyers.
     The point of forwarding these auction house photos is to support how active our dear
Episcopal Deacon was in her efforts to keep The Rehearsal Club doors open.

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eAGiRx1xOqDB0hBcLp9Ibq7DpsnNHA-2BaWBaRLKiPB6gdOusm5CLoCMp4A6fpacaGaxJTQXlBn02uLDaaTk12QsjdPcHUUUU6-2Bia97R4gia4Kwbxr_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEAwWKi7ZaJVYxYIYr2Bhc5UgPbGJE3dPwtvlj-2F8zz5fMqtS48m-2BkHqWooj5mWLr95jvaFtHrCqcUrryrKI5o52-2FIv6NcjXmT-2Fg042lIV04nw-2BOuVVzKwb6rHzQDqqNOxUXIckDdMOMeAqIZInvVip1BFoLSpOYxKwqByx6b2EVyW9aYqqTzhlYNp23DeosHaw-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eAGiRx1xOqDB0hBcLp9Ibq7DpsnNHA-2BaWBaRLKiPB6gdOusm5CLoCMp4A6fpacaGaxJTQXlBn02uLDaaTk12QsjdPcHUUUU6-2Bia97R4gia4Kwbxr_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEAwWKi7ZaJVYxYIYr2Bhc5UgPbGJE3dPwtvlj-2F8zz5fMqtS48m-2BkHqWooj5mWLr95jvaFtHrCqcUrryrKI5o52-2FIv6NcjXmT-2Fg042lIV04nw-2BOuVVzKwb6rHzQDqqNOxUXIckDdMOMeAqIZInvVip1BFoLSpOYxKwqByx6b2EVyW9aYqqTzhlYNp23DeosHaw-3D


Autographed letter from
Theodore Roosevelt

Obituary of Minnie T. Chapman,
former head of The Rehearsal Club

 

     Join One Hope Wine on their mission to give back to local and global
organizations with 10% of every purchase donated directly to a cause of your choice.
With over $9 million donated to date, they continue to change the world one glass at a
time.
     Check out One Hope at the link below.  You can designate TRC as the recipient of
10% of your purchase by clicking the link at the top of the home page. 

One Hope Wine

 

Have you paid your dues for 2025?
 
     Time flies and the calendar flips, and with all on our plates sometimes something that
is such a part of us gets forgotten or overlooked!  If you have paid your 2025 dues, we
thank you!  If you aren’t sure, please check your records or drop us a line, and we will
let you know. It means so very much to TRC to have a strong active roster!  We are all
in this together and grateful for each one’s continued support!
 

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eALIMaWgphZtug7Fz8aHeVJw2QsI379l3S-2BWuJuXKcIOlD9D_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPH278uiZdayp-2F6IRm7gA0iGubgwv9wp9-2F-2Br3Dmpv7QOTHqOKqy2RCuraOZpO6msNN17bBlvZc5XPBmrxmehH9E2TP9raNwkw62A-2B6PKNX-2BmUsiJiQfsakWj5YSwUKtqS1e1Syyki0LDqn6Od1a-2B6OJ7uGyOPabUYEyEDZWt7iSCIgFAU4m7RDeyOmO43vvi-2BX4-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eALIMaWgphZtug7Fz8aHeVJw2QsI379l3S-2BWuJuXKcIOlD9D_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPH278uiZdayp-2F6IRm7gA0iGubgwv9wp9-2F-2Br3Dmpv7QOTHqOKqy2RCuraOZpO6msNN17bBlvZc5XPBmrxmehH9E2TP9raNwkw62A-2B6PKNX-2BmUsiJiQfsakWj5YSwUKtqS1e1Syyki0LDqn6Od1a-2B6OJ7uGyOPabUYEyEDZWt7iSCIgFAU4m7RDeyOmO43vvi-2BX4-3D


Current Residents $25.00
All Alums $35.00

General Members (non-alums) $50.00
 
     Renew today: https://secure.anedot.com/the-rehearsal-club/membershiprenewal  
 

Note: Previously recurring dues charges on Anedot will be
increased automatically unless otherwise directed.

 
If you prefer, you can renew by check to:
 

The Rehearsal Club
c/o Mancini - Suite 934

2350 Broadway
New York, NY 10024

 
Send your questions to: Membershipdirector@rehearsalclubnyc.com

 

TRC MISSION STATEMENT
 
Dedicated to telling the story of The Rehearsal Club, preserving its legacy, inspiring and
supporting future generations of young artists.

Become a TRC Member!
 

     For those working or retired from the performing or fine arts, a $50 annual fee to this
historic organization supports young artists and sustains our nationally recognized legacy.
 

Benefits of TRC Membership:
Monthly & Members-only Newsletters

Invitations to Members’ occasions & public events
Extraordinary networking amongst like-minded spirits

Workshops and seminars
 

Through TRC Alliances:
Discount tickets to performances in NYC and other major cities.

Special prices on hotels, airfares, rental cars.
Special invitations to events

 
     For arts lovers and believers in our mission, a $100 annual fee as a TRC
 SUSTAINER provides most benefits of General Membership and supports our 110-year
history of excellence.
 

     For further information, please write to: info@rehearsalclubnyc.com
Go to: www.rehearsalclubnyc.com.

The Rehearsal Club is a 501(c)3 non-profit; all contributions are tax deductible
 

Goings On Is Now Bi-Monthly

Text submissions should be Microsoft Word documents,
150 words or fewer, and include photos, links and pertinent information.

The deadline for the May issue is April 10, 2025.
 

Please note the new address for newsletter
submissions: newslettersinfo@rehearsalclubnyc.com
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The Rehearsal Club
2350 Broadway – Suite 934

New York, NY 10024
Email not displaying correctly?

View it in your browser
Unsubscribe

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eK5-2B1-2BOmzmsjgkF7UePo6zz-2FCrCJ0YI2blAxRi1kCngS180ZDa24i1h6Pq7yPoU8KS3tgN0WwS0XUXpxNfCpf7xl9DgK3uQiVlhQt-2BC6ioh-2FgqJbbgHSrrfld7UQXEc42DEWr1FDjFiWegMsZh-2F81xTdk1KIj8O44-2FHsLguTApeOrDCl_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPEvm9rhHyAy6uYTqgatZ9RTbcivrAUlg542Qe2fATUAo4auap9R7DhJsKRWvZQi6jhVR5z7JmkOIU3P3-2Fg3GG0OZkM5kj6bkou5Mlb-2Bn7vLK31wBtM0lEwHit9uW-2BtXYdZQmm-2BX1aFdd8hpcVpj1Ci3EQHP936EtduaTovuulvNhG310Smp1rKPa0mkMimSpI4-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=u001.EKrofqOCCEktkLsfUgT5eK5-2B1-2BOmzmsjgkF7UePo6zz-2FCrCJ0YI2blAxRi1kCngSKH-2FpTI8x0cGA1TZ-2FVJTh5q7d1yyNcx9olzabyc-2Fh6lc9dMrPkSsPX01KG0JcYSzN9v0-2FM6qXhe8FoxEBLEzjCr6ApAP70wx5EDQX1LvKreSie41qvEYDfM5kW2w1oC2w7-2BX29J6qiecOZymwPgsrHwJY2kE5Ko0-2FrVEnqCetK98-3DdwTH_Cds-2BKOPawj7cVAkNC4mZ56OdGo5uIyCysvtQRQxOxHGug5AWQFqcpQ7r8yszBO-2BfFudh0HIbjrWd0GS4MKKfQKFOgLE5P2uEA31Ns8GPOuZ-2BbycpRUkTgviJmZrbqzE3daILM5o6zL1VQox0CGjiOYn6e13MU8tYuLT6oI3HbPGcH4yfXgLCkg9COSjB3MVR9QLaeGUsNxguQEGShHTvm2gby6-2FkhFFWUVmRS-2FCvh6HgMgaRMr1XBN3XyfzdsIzF8vzt4xS3-2FGuIkKDohEcqKWCRIj4gypAm17731XQFgHb9Ivs8vurCPGlpeEuAuAqGEnfguit68duXQqTpzDQpXyf3nINFbxeAXwHty3e7iQg-3D

	8xeG9zem51X21pOC50bXAuaHRtbAA=: 
	button0: 



